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Dear prayer partners in our ministry, 
  
Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ. Happy Chinese New Year of the Rabbit. 
Thank you for your faithful support to our ministry. God is building His kingdom because you 
pray for us. 
  
We celebrated Tim and our friend Debbie’s birthday in our house. Because Tim and Debbie’s 
birthday is on the same day. Another couple joined us. We enjoyed lunch together and shared 
and prayed for each other. In the picture, Alan and Debbie are on the left side, Dennis and Mary 
are in the middle. They are all missionaries. We really wanted to encourage each other. 
  
Praise the Lord for Mr. Jen. He accepted the Lord in our Evergreen fellowship last month. We 
need to find a way to disciple him. Because he cannot drive, he needs to rely on his wife to 
bring him to church. He was introduced to our church by Mr. Gwo two and a half years ago. 
Pray for Mr. Jen’s wife to come to the Lord as well.  
  
Last month we went to visit I-Chi’s mother. I-Chi is one of the teachers from our local junior 
high school. I-Chi brought her mother, Mrs. Chen to our Evergreen fellowship for the first time. 
And she had a good impression of the church. We are trying to arrange for a time to talk. We 
are hoping for a time to share the gospel. This family has a lot of spiritual warfare that needs 
much prayer.  
  
During the Chinese New Year holiday, we had another Bible reading time. We had fourteen 
people come. We read Ecclesiastes. We had some questions and people wrote their own prayer 
and then shared their prayer with other people. 



  
In January we attended two retreats. The first retreat was in Thailand. This retreat was for Asia 
FM missionaries. We are thankful to connect with our co-workers and know more how to pray 
for them. After we shared, Mark and Judy prayed for us. Cory helped Tim get his i-phone up to 
date. Cory and Connie are our good friend from the New Middletown Church. The second 
retreat was with our Taiwan conference southern district pastors and their families. We went to 
the high mountain side. We enjoyed the fresh air and cool weather. We are thankful for the 
times of fellowship and the good weather. Another surprise was Lily meeting her good friend 
from Taipei Ms. Lin. Ms. Lin and her husband work part time in a green house on the farm. We 
have been praying for Ms. Lin’s health for a long time. 
  
Our English fellowship took the month of January off. We will restart on February 11th. Please 
continue to pray for more seekers to come.  
  
We want you to know our time in the US this summer. We will be in the US from July 3rd to 
September 29th. There are still many Sundays available. If you want us to share in your church, 
please let us know a date when we can come. We are looking forward to seeing you again. 
  
In our prayer time we have been praying for all the churches in the Ohio conference especially 
the new church plants. We want to pray for you, so just let us know how we can pray. 
  
Joyfully serving in Taiwan 
Tim and Lily 
 
 
 

 


